



T-A-B-L-E O-F C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S

ITEMS	PAGE
Legal Agenda . . . . .	3
Licensing Agenda . . . . .	7
Supplemental Licensing Agenda. . . . .	.14
Cancellation Agenda. . . . .	.15
Medical Cannabis Licensing Agenda. . . . .	.15
Conditional Retailer Applications. . . . .	.16
Standard Retailer Applications . . . . .	.21
Standard Internet Retailer Applications. . . . .	.30
Standard Cultivation and Manufacturing . . . . .	.32
Applications	
Temporary License and One-Day. . . . .	.34
Substantial Change	
Licensing Administrative Docket (Streatery). . . . .	.37
Licensing Administrative Docket. . . . .	.37

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 (10:51 a.m.)

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: We are now at  
4 the end of our morning calendar, and since we're  
5 at the end of our morning calendar, let us now do  
6 our agenda items for the day.

7 The first agenda that we will review  
8 this morning is our legal agenda.

9 LEGAL AGENDA

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And the first  
11 matter on our legal agenda, it's a review of an  
12 Offer in Compromise in Lieu of a Hearing, dated  
13 March 13, 2024, for Case Number 23-CMP-00024, DC  
14 Shenanigans, License Number 088119. The Offer in  
15 Compromise is as follows:

16 Charge one. Substantial change in  
17 operation by exceeding approved occupancy limit.  
18 This is a fourth primary tier violation.  
19 Statutory Authority, D.C. Code Section 25726B1.

20 The fine, there is a fine of \$30,000  
21 to be paid by May 1, 2024, or the license shall  
22 be suspended indefinitely until the fine is paid.  
23 The license will also be suspended for 30  
24 consecutive days to be served April 23, 2024, to  
25 March 21, 2024.

1 Charge two. Violated terms of  
2 approved security plan. This is a fourth primary  
3 tier violation. Statutory Authority, D.C. Code  
4 Section 25823A6. This charge has been dismissed.

5 I, therefore, make a motion that the  
6 Offer in Compromise be accepted. Is there a  
7 second?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
10 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
11 vote.

12 Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

15 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
17 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

18 Number two. Review of Applicant's  
19 Motion to Strike Protestant's Exhibit and Witness  
20 List, dated March 14, 2024, in Case Number 23-  
21 PRO-00096, DC Food Market, License Number 106962.

22 I make a motion that we deny this  
23 request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
25 motion.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
2 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
3 vote.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

7 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
9 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

10 Number three. Review of Protestant's  
11 Opposition to Applicant's Motion to Strike  
12 Protestant's Exhibit and Witness List, dated  
13 March 15, 2024, in Case Number 23-PRO-00096, DC  
14 Food Market, License Number 106962. This is now  
15 moot.

16 Number four. Review of Applicant's  
17 Motion to Strike Protestant's Exhibit and Witness  
18 List, dated March 14, 2024, in Case Number 23-  
19 PRO-00097, King Convenience Store, License Number  
20 089932.

21 I make a motion that we deny this  
22 request. Is there a second?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
25 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call

1 vote.

2 Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

5 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

7 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

8 Number five. Review of Protestant's  
9 Opposition to Applicant's Motion to Strike  
10 Protestant's Exhibit and Witness List, dated  
11 March 15, 2024, in Case Number 23-PRO-00097, King  
12 Convenience Store, License Number 089932. This  
13 is now moot.

14 Number six. Review of Respondent's  
15 Contested Motion to Continue Show Cause Hearing  
16 in Case Number 2023-251-00016. This is Madam's  
17 Organ, License Number 0252723

18 I make a motion that we deny this  
19 request. Is there a second?

20 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
21 motion.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
23 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
24 vote.

25 Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant? Mr.  
3 Grant?

4 MEMBER GRANT: I said, Mr. Grant, I  
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I apologize,  
7 sir. Mr. Anderson, I agree. The matter passed  
8 3-0.

9 Number seven. Review of the  
10 Government's Opposition to Respondent's Contested  
11 Motion to Continue Show Cause Hearing in Case  
12 Number 2023-251-00016, Madam's Organ, License  
13 Number 025273. This is now moot.

14 We have now disposed of our legal  
15 agenda, so let's now do our Licensing Agenda.

16 LICENSING AGENDA

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: The first  
18 matter on our Licensing Agenda - I'm sorry. The  
19 first matter on our Licensing Agenda, it's Review  
20 Request to Remove the License from Safekeeping to  
21 Reopen on March 26, 2024. This is for Nicoletta  
22 Italian Kitchen/Cucina Morina, License Number  
23 110211.

24 I make a motion that we approve this  
25 request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
3 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
4 vote.

5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

8 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
10 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

11 Number two. Review Application to  
12 Extend Safekeeping of License. This is for  
13 Kintaro, License Number 092986.

14 I make a motion to approve this  
15 request through September 30, 2024. Is there a  
16 second?

17 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
18 motion.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
20 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
21 vote.

22 Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

25 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.



1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
2 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

3 Number three. Review Request to  
4 Extend Safekeeping of License. This is for Eye  
5 Bar/Garden of Eden, License Number 083133.

6 I make a motion that we approve this  
7 request through September 30, 2024. Is there a  
8 second?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
11 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
12 vote.

13 Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

16 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
18 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

19 Number four. Review Request to Extend  
20 Safekeeping of License. This is - the  
21 establishment is formerly Skylark Lounge, License  
22 Number 090611

23 I make a motion to approve this  
24 request through September 30, 2024. Is there a  
25 second?

1 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
2 motion.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
4 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
5 vote.

6 Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

9 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
11 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

12 Number five. Review Request to Extend  
13 Safekeeping of License, The Roberts Law Group,  
14 License Number 083728.

15 I make a motion that we approve this  
16 request through September 30, 2024. Is there a  
17 second?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
20 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
21 vote.

22 Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

25 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
2 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

3 Number six. Review Application for a  
4 Class Change from Retailer Class D Restaurant to  
5 Retailer Class D Tavern. This is for DCJCC,  
6 License Number 024489.

7 I make a motion that we placard this  
8 matter. Is there a second?

9 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
10 motion.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
12 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
13 vote.

14 Mr. Short?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

17 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

19 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 0-3.

20 Number seven. Review Application for  
21 Change of Hours to Open Earlier. This is Annie's  
22 Paramount Steak House, License Number 007930.

23 I make a motion that we approve this  
24 request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the

1 motion.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
3 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
4 vote.

5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

8 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
10 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

11 Number eight. Review Request to  
12 Expand the Inside Premises Capacity for a Total  
13 Occupancy Load from 190 to 279. This is Thurst  
14 Lounge, License Number 126287.

15 I make a motion that we refer this  
16 back to licensing. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
19 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
20 vote.

21 Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

24 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

1 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

2 Number nine. Review Application for  
3 Sidewalk Caf, Endorsement with 31 Seats. This is  
4 St. Regis Hotel, License Number 099454.

5 I make a motion that we placard this  
6 matter. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
8 motion.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
10 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
11 vote.

12 Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

15 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
17 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

18 Number ten. Review Request to Remove  
19 the Carry-out and Delivery Endorsement. This is  
20 Meat and Friends, License Number 092127.

21 I make a motion that we approve this  
22 request. Is there a second?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
25 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call

1 vote.

2 Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

5 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

7 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

8 We'll now move to our Supplemental  
9 Licensing Agenda for March 20, 2024.

10 SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSING AGENDA

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: There are two  
12 requests on the Supplemental Agenda, and without  
13 opposition, I make a motion that the request on  
14 the Supplemental Licensing Agenda be approved.  
15 Is there a second?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
18 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
19 vote.

20 Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

23 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

25 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

1                   We now move to our Cancellation Agenda  
2 for Wednesday, March 20, 2024.

3                   CANCELLATION AGENDA

4                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: There are four  
5 licenses to be cancelled on the cancellation  
6 agenda for March 20, 2024. And without  
7 opposition, I make a motion that all the  
8 applications on this agenda be approved for  
9 cancellation. Is there a second?

10                  MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
11 motion.

12                  CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
13 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
14 vote.

15                  Mr. Short?

16                  MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

17                  CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

18                  MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

19                  CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
20 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

21                  We now move to our Medical Cannabis  
22 Licensing Agenda.

23                  MEDICAL CANNABIS LICENSING AGENDA

24                  CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And on this  
25 agenda, we're first going to do the conditional

1 retailer and Internet retailer applications.

2 CONDITIONAL RETAILER APPLICATIONS

3 The first applicant on this agenda is  
4 Review of Social Equity Application for  
5 Conditional Retailer License. This is Welcome,  
6 License Number 127936.

7 I make a motion that we approve this  
8 request. Is there a second?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
11 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
12 vote.

13 Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

16 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
18 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

19 Number two. Review of Social Equity  
20 Application for Conditional Retailer License.  
21 This is for Nugg Heaven, License Number 127932.

22 I make a motion that we approve this  
23 request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
25 motion.



1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
2 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
3 vote.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

7 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
9 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

10 Number three. Review of Social Equity  
11 Application for Conditional Internet Retailer  
12 License. This is for Nugg Heaven, License Number  
13 127935.

14 I make a motion that we approve this  
15 request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
18 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
19 vote.

20 Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

23 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
25 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

1                   Number four. Review of Social Equity  
2 Application for Conditional Retailer License.  
3 This is for Capitol Budz, B-U-D-Z, LLC, trade  
4 name to be determined, License Number 127929.

5                   I make a motion that we approve this  
6 request. Is there a second?

7                   MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
8 motion.

9                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
10 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
11 vote.

12                   Mr. Short?

13                   MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

15                   MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

16                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
17 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

18                   Number five. Review of Social Equity  
19 Application for Conditional Retailer License.  
20 This is The Family Tree, LLC, trade name to be  
21 determined, License Number 127855.

22                   I make a motion that we approve this  
23 request. Is there a second?

24                   MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

25                   MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and  
2 Mr. Grant has seconded the motion. We'll have a  
3 roll call vote.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

7 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
9 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

10 Number six. Review of Social Equity  
11 Application for Conditional Retailer License.  
12 This is for Happy-Bud, trade name to be  
13 determined, License Number 127940.

14 I make a motion that we approve this  
15 request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
17 motion.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
19 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
20 vote.

21 Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

24 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

1 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

2 Number seven. Review of Social Equity  
3 Application for Conditional Retailer License.  
4 This is for The Stash, DC, LLC, trade name to be  
5 determined, License Number 128022.

6 I make a motion that we deny this  
7 request. Is there a second?

8 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
9 motion.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
11 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
12 vote.

13 Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

16 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
18 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

19 Number eight. Review of Social Equity  
20 Application for Conditional Retailer License.  
21 This is for The Stash DC, LLC, trade name to be  
22 determined, License Number 128023.

23 I make a motion that we deny this  
24 request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
2 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
3 vote.

4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

7 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
9 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

10 We're now on the Standard Retailer  
11 Applications.

12 STANDARD RETAILER APPLICATIONS

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Number nine.  
14 Review of Standard Application for New Retailer  
15 License with Delivery Endorsement. This is Green  
16 Label, License Number 127434.

17 I make a motion that we placard this  
18 matter. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant I second the  
20 motion.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
22 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
23 vote.

24 Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

2 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

4 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

5 Number ten. Review of Social Equity

6 Application for New Retailer License. This is

7 for DC Garden Hill, License Number 127570.

8 I make a motion that we deny this

9 request. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

11 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and

13 Mr. Grant has seconded the motion. We'll have a

14 roll call vote.

15 Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

18 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

20 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

21 Number 11. Review of Standard

22 Application for New Retailer License. This is

23 for Luxury Soil, License Number 127172.

24 I make a motion that we deny this

25 request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
2 motion.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
4 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
5 vote.

6 Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

9 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
11 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

12 Number 12. Review of Standard  
13 Application for New Retailer License. This is  
14 for Royal Tobacco DC, License Number 127516.

15 I make a motion that we deny this  
16 request. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
18 motion.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
20 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
21 vote.

22 Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

25 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
2 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

3 Number 13. Review of Standard  
4 Application for New Retailer License. This is  
5 Capitol Budz, LLC, License Number 127907.

6 I make a motion that we deny this  
7 request. Is there a second?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
10 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
11 vote.

12 Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

15 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
17 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

18 Number 14. Review of Standard  
19 Application for New Retailer License. This is  
20 Havana, LLC, License Number 127417.

21 I make a motion that we deny this  
22 request. Is there a second?

23 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant I second the  
24 motion.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has



1 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
2 vote.

3 Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

6 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
8 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

9 Number 15. Review of Social Equity  
10 Application for New Retailer License. This is  
11 for H & Vape Smoke Shop, LLC, License Number  
12 127519.

13 I make a motion that we deny this  
14 request. Is there a second?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

16 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and  
18 Mr. Grant has seconded the motion. We'll have a  
19 roll call vote.

20 Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

23 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
25 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

1                   Number 16. Review of Standard  
2 Application for New Retailer License. This is  
3 for Growwarriors Farms, LLC, trade name to be  
4 determined, License Number 127908.

5                   I make a motion that we deny this  
6 request. Is there a second?

7                   MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
8 motion.

9                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
10 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
11 vote.

12                   Mr. Short?

13                   MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

15                   MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

16                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
17 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

18                   Number 17. Review of Standard  
19 Application for New Retailer License. This is  
20 for Buddaflies, License Number 127007.

21                   I make a motion that we deny this  
22 request. Is there is a second?

23                   MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

24                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
25 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call

1 vote.

2 Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

5 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

7 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

8 Number 18. Review of Standard  
9 Application for New Retailer License. This is  
10 for Highstyle Jiu, J-I-U, Jitsu, J-I-T-S-U, LLC,  
11 License Number 127301.

12 I make a motion that we deny this  
13 request. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
15 motion.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
17 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
18 vote.

19 Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

22 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

24 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

25 Number 19. Review of Standard

1 Application for New Retailer License. This is  
2 for District Tobacco, License Number 127313. I  
3 make a motion that we deny this request. Is  
4 there is a second?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
7 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
8 vote.

9 Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

12 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
14 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

15 Number 20. Review of Standard  
16 Application for New Retailer License. This is  
17 for District Tobacco, License Number 127375.

18 I make a motion that we deny this  
19 request. Is there a second?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

21 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and  
23 Mr. Grant has seconded the motion. We'll have a  
24 roll call vote.

25 Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

3 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
5 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

6 Number 21. Review of Standard  
7 Application for New Retailer License. This is  
8 for District Tobacco, License Number 127543.

9 I make a motion that we deny this  
10 request. Is there a second?

11 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
12 motion.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
14 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
15 vote.

16 Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

19 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
21 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

22 Number 22. Review of Standard  
23 Application for New Retailer License. This is  
24 for Runt House, License Number 127547.

25 I make a motion that we deny this

1 request. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
3 motion.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
5 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
6 vote.

7 Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

10 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

12 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

13 These are now the Standard Internet  
14 Retailer applications.

15 STANDARD INTERNET RETAILER APPLICATIONS

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Number 23.  
17 Review of Standard Application for New Internet  
18 Retailer License. This is for It's Just Weed DC,  
19 LLC, trade name to be determined, License Number  
20 127926.

21 I make a motion that we deny this  
22 request. Is there is a second?

23 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
24 motion.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has

1 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
2 vote.

3 Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

6 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
8 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

9 Number 24. Review of Standard  
10 Application for New Internet Retailer License.  
11 This is for Akardi Klothng, K-L-O-T-H-I-N-G,  
12 LLC, trade name to be determined, License Number  
13 127925.

14 I make a motion that we deny this  
15 request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
18 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
19 vote.

20 Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

23 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

25 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

1                   Number 25. Review of Standard  
2                   Application for New Internet Retailer License.  
3                   This is Money Machine, LLC, License Number  
4                   126872.

5                   I make a motion that we deny this  
6                   request. Is there a second?

7                   MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
8                   motion.

9                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
10                  seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
11                  vote.

12                  Mr. Short?

13                  MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14                  CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

15                  MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

16                  CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
17                  I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

18                  We now move to the Standard  
19                  Cultivation Center and Manufacturer Applications.  
20                  STANDARD CULTIVATION CENTER AND  
21                  MANUFACTURER APPLICATIONS

22                  CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Number 26.  
23                  Review of Standard Application for New  
24                  Manufacturer License. This is Growarriors Farms,  
25                  LLC, trade name to be determined, License Number



1 127910.

2 I make a motion that we deny this  
3 request. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
6 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
7 vote.

8 Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

11 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
13 I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

14 And number 27. Review of Standard  
15 Application for New Cultivation Center License.  
16 This is for Maven, M-A-V-E-N, Wellness Group,  
17 License Number 127808.

18 I make a motion that we deny this  
19 request. Is there a second?

20 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
21 motion.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
23 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
24 vote.

25 Mr. Grant?

1 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

5 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

6 We now move to Board's Temporary

7 License and One-Day Substantial Change.

8 TEMPORARY LICENSE AND ONE-DAY SUBSTANTIAL CHANGE

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: There are eight  
10 applicants on this license. I will review the  
11 name of the applicants, the type of license  
12 that's been requested, the date, and the license  
13 number and the attendees, and the Chair will make  
14 recommendations to the Board. And at the end of  
15 list, I'm asking that the ABC Board Members  
16 approve these applications based on the  
17 recommendations of the Chair.

18 The first applicant is a request from  
19 A-P-A-S-R-I-N, the last name is S-U-V-A-N-A-S-A-  
20 I. This is for one-day license, Class F, for the  
21 National Building Museum. This is on March 28th.  
22 License Number is 127941, 70 attendees, 2  
23 security guards.

24 Number two. A request from Michelle  
25 Gleaton, a one-day license, Class F, holiday

1 party for the Lillian and Albert Small Capital  
2 Jewish Museum. The event is March 24th. The  
3 License Number Is 127921, 100 attendees, 4  
4 security guards.

5 Number three. Another request from  
6 Michelle Gleaton, a one-day license, Class F,  
7 Gardening Class, April 3rd. The License Number  
8 is 127922, 30 attendees, 4 security guards.

9 Number four. A request from Homer  
10 Twigg, T-W-I-G-G, a one-day license, Class G, the  
11 25th anniversary luncheon. This is on April  
12 21st. The License Number is 127973, 200  
13 attendees, 4 security guards.

14 Number five. A request from Wen-kuni,  
15 K-U-N-I, the last name is C-E-A-N-T, one-day  
16 license, Class G, Talent Expo, April 13th. The  
17 License Number is 128010, 250 attendees, 5  
18 security guards.

19 Number six. A request from CH  
20 Management Corp. This is for Pub Crawl, the  
21 Margarita March, May the 11th. The License  
22 Number is 105025. The Substantial Change Number  
23 License is 24-PCE-00009. This is -- we're  
24 recommending that we conditional approve 1,000  
25 participants.

1                   Number seven. It's a retroactive  
2                   event. This event was a request from Joel  
3                   Buckner, a one-day license, Class F, for the  
4                   Dream Collective. The date of the event was March  
5                   16th. The License Number is 127970. This was 75  
6                   folks attended and there were 2 security guards.

7                   Number eight was a request from Steve  
8                   Bilidas, a one-day license, Class G, Axios News  
9                   Media. This is March 18th through the 19th. The  
10                  License Number is 127946, 225 attendees, 5  
11                  security guards.

12                  I, therefore, make a motion that the  
13                  Board approve the One-Day License Substantial  
14                  Change Docket and the licensees and the  
15                  recommendations as requested by the Chair. Is  
16                  there a second?

17                  MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
18                  motion.

19                  CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
20                  seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call  
21                  vote.

22                  Mr. Short?

23                  MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24                  CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

25                  MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.



1 and so, therefore, without objection, I make a  
2 motion that all the applications on the Licensing  
3 Administrative Docket for March 30, 2024, be  
4 approved without objection. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I second the  
6 motion.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant has  
8 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
9 vote.

10 Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grant?

13 MEMBER GRANT: Mr. Grant, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
15 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 3-0.

16 We're now at the end of our morning  
17 agenda and our morning calendar and our morning  
18 agenda items. And without any further business,  
19 the Board will be in recess until our 1:30  
20 hearing.

21 I now request that all Board Members  
22 return to Executive Session for further action.  
23 Good morning. Thank you.

24 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter  
25 went off the record at 11:22 a.m.)

**A**

**A-P-A-S-R-I-N** 34:19  
**a.m** 3:2 38:25  
**ABC** 34:15  
**ABCA** 1:22  
**above-entitled** 38:24  
**accepted** 4:6  
**action** 38:22  
**Administrative** 1:11,12  
 2:14,15 37:4,5,7,21  
 37:23 38:3  
**agenda** 1:6,6,7,8,9 2:3  
 2:4,5,6,7 3:6,7,8,9,11  
 7:15,15,16,18,19 14:9  
 14:10,12,14 15:1,3,6  
 15:8,22,23,25 16:3  
 37:20 38:17,18  
**agree** 4:13,15,17 5:5,7  
 5:9 6:3,5,7 7:1,5,7 8:6  
 8:8,10,23,25 9:2,9,14  
 9:16,18 10:7,9,11,23  
 10:25 11:2,15,17,19  
 12:6,8,10,22,24 13:1  
 13:13,15,17 14:3,5,7  
 14:21,23,25 15:16,18  
 15:20 16:14,16,18  
 17:5,7,9,21,23,25  
 18:13,15,17 19:5,7,9  
 19:22,24 20:1,14,16  
 20:18 21:5,7,9,25  
 22:2,4,16,18,20 23:7  
 23:9,11,23,25 24:2,13  
 24:15,17 25:4,6,8,21  
 25:23,25 26:13,15,17  
 27:3,5,7,20,22,24  
 28:10,12,14 29:1,3,5  
 29:17,19,21 30:8,10  
 30:12 31:4,6,8,21,23  
 31:25 32:13,15,17  
 33:9,11,13 34:1,3,5  
 36:23,25 37:2,15,17  
 37:19 38:11,13,15  
**Akardi** 31:11  
**Albert** 35:1  
**Alcoholic** 1:2,16  
**Anderson** 1:17,19 3:3  
 3:10 4:9,14,16,17 5:1  
 5:6,8,8,24 6:4,6,7,22  
 7:2,6,7,17 8:2,7,9,10  
 8:19,24 9:1,2,10,15  
 9:17,17 10:3,8,10,10  
 10:19,24 11:1,1,11,16  
 11:18,19 12:2,7,9,9  
 12:18,23,25,25 13:9  
 13:14,16,16,24 14:4,6  
 14:7,11,17,22,24,25  
 15:4,12,17,19,19,24  
 16:10,15,17,17 17:1,6

**B**

17:8,8,17,22,24,24  
 18:9,14,16,16 19:1,6  
 19:8,8,18,23,25,25  
 20:10,15,17,17 21:1,6  
 21:8,8,13,21 22:1,3,4  
 22:12,17,19,19 23:3,8  
 23:10,10,19,24 24:1,1  
 24:9,14,16,16,25 25:5  
 25:7,7,17,22,24,24  
 26:9,14,16,16,24 27:4  
 27:6,6,16,21,23,23  
 28:6,11,13,13,22 29:2  
 29:4,4,13,18,20,20  
 30:4,9,11,12,16,25  
 31:5,7,7,17,22,24,25  
 32:9,14,16,16,22 33:5  
 33:10,12,12,22 34:2,4  
 34:5,9 36:19,24 37:1  
 37:2,6,12,16,18,19,24  
 38:7,12,14,15  
**Annie's** 11:21  
**anniversary** 35:11  
**apologize** 7:6  
**applicant** 16:3 34:18  
**Applicant's** 4:18 5:11  
 5:16 6:9  
**applicants** 34:10,11  
 37:25  
**application** 8:11 11:3  
 11:20 13:2 16:4,20  
 17:11 18:2,19 19:11  
 20:3,20 21:14 22:6,22  
 23:13 24:4,19 25:10  
 26:2,19 27:9 28:1,16  
 29:7,23 30:17 31:10  
 32:2,23 33:15 37:3  
**applications** 2:8,9,10  
 2:11 15:8 16:1,2  
 21:11,12 30:14,15  
 32:19,21 34:16 38:2  
**approve** 7:24 8:14 9:6  
 9:23 10:15 11:23  
 13:21 16:7,22 17:14  
 18:5,22 19:14 34:16  
 35:24 36:13  
**approved** 3:17 4:2  
 14:14 15:8 37:9 38:4  
**April** 3:24 35:7,11,16  
**asking** 34:15  
**attended** 36:6  
**attendees** 34:13,22  
 35:3,8,13,17 36:10  
**Authority** 3:19 4:3  
**Axios** 36:8

**B-U-D-Z** 18:3  
**back** 12:16

**Bar/Garden** 9:5  
**based** 34:16  
**Beverage** 1:2,16  
**Bilidas** 36:8  
**Board** 1:2,16 34:14,15  
 36:13 38:19,21  
**Board's** 34:6  
**Buckner** 36:3  
**Buddaflies** 26:20  
**Budz** 18:3 24:5  
**Building** 34:21  
**business** 38:18

**C**

**C-E-A-N-T** 35:15  
**C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S** 2:1  
**Caf** 13:3  
**calendar** 3:4,5 38:17  
**call** 4:10 5:2,25 6:23 8:3  
 8:20 9:11 10:4,20  
 11:12 12:3,19 13:10  
 13:25 14:18 15:13  
 16:11 17:2,18 18:10  
 19:3,19 20:11 21:2,22  
 22:14 23:4,20 24:10  
 25:1,19 26:10,25  
 27:17 28:7,24 29:14  
 30:5 31:1,18 32:10  
 33:6,23 36:20 37:13  
 38:8  
**cancellation** 1:8 2:6  
 15:1,3,5,9  
**cancelled** 15:5  
**Cannabis** 1:2,8,16 2:7  
 15:21,23  
**Capacity** 12:12  
**Capital** 35:1  
**Capitol** 18:3 24:5  
**Carry-out** 13:19  
**Case** 3:13 4:20 5:13,18  
 6:11,16 7:11  
**Cause** 6:15 7:11  
**Center** 32:19,20 33:15  
**CH** 35:19  
**Chair** 34:13,17 36:15  
**Chairperson** 1:16,19  
 3:3,10 4:9,14,16 5:1,6  
 5:8,24 6:4,6,22 7:2,6  
 7:17 8:2,7,9,19,24 9:1  
 9:10,15,17 10:3,8,10  
 10:19,24 11:1,11,16  
 11:18 12:2,7,9,18,23  
 12:25 13:9,14,16,24  
 14:4,6,11,17,22,24  
 15:4,12,17,19,24  
 16:10,15,17 17:1,6,8  
 17:17,22,24 18:9,14  
 18:16 19:1,6,8,18,23

19:25 20:10,15,17  
 21:1,6,8,13,21 22:1,3  
 22:12,17,19 23:3,8,10  
 23:19,24 24:1,9,14,16  
 24:25 25:5,7,17,22,24  
 26:9,14,16,24 27:4,6  
 27:16,21,23 28:6,11  
 28:13,22 29:2,4,13,18  
 29:20 30:4,9,11,16,25  
 31:5,7,17,22,24 32:9  
 32:14,16,22 33:5,10  
 33:12,22 34:2,4,9  
 36:19,24 37:1,6,12,16  
 37:18,24 38:7,12,14  
**change** 1:10 2:13 3:16  
 11:4,21 34:7,8 35:22  
 36:14  
**charge** 3:16 4:1,4  
**Class** 11:4,4,5 34:20,25  
 35:6,7,10,16 36:3,8  
**Code** 3:19 4:3  
**Collective** 36:4  
**COLUMBIA** 1:1  
**Compromise** 3:12,15  
 4:6  
**conditional** 2:8 15:25  
 16:2,5,20 17:11 18:2  
 18:19 19:11 20:3,20  
 35:24  
**consecutive** 3:24  
**Contested** 6:15 7:10  
**Continue** 6:15 7:11  
**Convenience** 5:19 6:12  
**Corp** 35:20  
**Crawl** 35:20  
**Cultivation** 2:11 32:19  
 32:20 33:15

**D**

**D** 11:4,5  
**D.C** 3:19 4:3  
**date** 34:12 36:4  
**dated** 3:12 4:20 5:12,18  
 6:10  
**day** 3:6  
**days** 3:24  
**DC** 1:22 3:13 4:21 5:13  
 20:4,21 22:7 23:14  
 30:18  
**DCJCC** 11:5  
**Delivery** 13:19 21:15  
**deny** 4:22 5:21 6:18  
 20:6,23 22:8,24 23:15  
 24:6,21 25:13 26:5,21  
 27:12 28:3,18 29:9,25  
 30:21 31:14 32:5 33:2  
 33:18  
**determined** 18:4,21

19:13 20:5,22 26:4  
30:19 31:12 32:25  
**dismissed** 4:4  
**disposed** 7:14  
**District** 1:1 28:2,17  
29:8  
**docket** 1:10,11,12 2:14  
2:15 36:14 37:4,5,7,8  
37:22,23,25,25 38:3  
**Donovan** 1:17,19  
**Dream** 36:4

---

**E**

**Earlier** 11:21  
**Eden** 9:5  
**eight** 12:11 20:19 34:9  
36:7  
**Endorsement** 13:3,19  
21:15  
**Equity** 16:4,19 17:10  
18:1,18 19:10 20:2,19  
22:5 25:9  
**establishment** 9:21  
**event** 35:2 36:2,2,4  
**exceeding** 3:17  
**Executive** 38:22  
**Exhibit** 4:19 5:12,17  
6:10  
**Expand** 12:12  
**Expo** 35:16  
**Extend** 8:12 9:4,19  
10:12  
**Eye** 9:4

---

**F**

**F** 34:20,25 35:6 36:3  
**Family** 18:20  
**Farms** 26:3 32:24  
**final** 37:20  
**fine** 3:20,20,22  
**first** 3:7,10 7:17,19  
15:25 16:3 34:18  
**five** 6:8 10:12 18:18  
35:14  
**folks** 36:6  
**follows** 3:15  
**Food** 4:21 5:14  
**formerly** 9:21  
**four** 5:16 9:19 15:4 18:1  
35:9  
**fourth** 3:18 4:2  
**Friends** 13:20  
**further** 38:18,22

---

**G**

**G** 35:10,16 36:8  
**Garden** 22:7  
**Gardening** 35:7

**Gleaton** 34:25 35:6  
**going** 15:25  
**Good** 38:23  
**Government's** 7:10  
**Grant** 1:20 4:14,15,15  
4:24,24 5:1,6,7,7 6:4  
6:5,5,20,20,22 7:2,3,4  
7:4 8:7,8,8,17,17,19  
8:24,25,25 9:15,16,16  
10:1,1,3,8,9,9,24,25  
10:25 11:9,9,11,16,17  
11:17,25,25 12:2,7,8  
12:8,23,24,24 13:7,7  
13:9,14,15,15 14:4,5  
14:5,22,23,23 15:10  
15:10,12,17,18,18  
16:15,16,16,24,24  
17:1,6,7,7,22,23,23  
18:7,7,9,14,15,25,25  
19:2,6,7,7,16,16,18  
19:23,24,24 20:8,8,10  
20:15,16,16 21:6,7,7  
21:19,19,21 22:1,2,2  
22:11,11,13,17,18,18  
23:1,1,3,8,9,9,17,17  
23:19,24,25,25 24:14  
24:15,15,23,23,25  
25:5,6,6,16,16,18,22  
25:23,23 26:7,7,9,14  
26:15,15 27:4,5,5,14  
27:14,16,21,22,22  
28:11,12,12,21,21,23  
29:2,3,3,11,11,13,18  
29:19,19 30:2,2,4,9  
30:10,10,23,23,25  
31:5,6,6,22,23,23  
32:7,7,9,14,15,15  
33:10,11,11,20,20,22  
33:25 34:1,1 36:17,17  
36:19,24,25,25 37:16  
37:17,17 38:5,5,7,12  
38:13,13

**Green** 21:15  
**Group** 10:13 33:16  
**Growwarriors** 26:3 32:24  
**guards** 34:23 35:4,8,13  
35:18 36:6,11

---

**H**

**H** 25:11  
**Happy-Bud** 19:12  
**Havana** 24:20  
**hearing** 3:12 6:15 7:11  
38:20  
**Heaven** 16:21 17:12  
**Highstyle** 27:10  
**Hill** 22:7  
**holiday** 34:25

**Homer** 35:9  
**Hotel** 13:4  
**Hours** 11:21  
**House** 11:22 29:24

---

**I**

**indefinitely** 3:22  
**Inside** 12:12  
**Internet** 2:10 16:1 17:11  
30:13,15,17 31:10  
32:2  
**Italian** 7:22  
**item** 37:20  
**items** 2:2 3:6 38:18

---

**J**

**J-I-T-S-U** 27:10  
**J-I-U** 27:10  
**JAMES** 1:20  
**Jewish** 35:2  
**Jitsu** 27:10  
**Jiu** 27:10  
**Joel** 36:2  
**JOSE** 1:22  
**JR** 1:20,20

---

**K**

**K-L-O-T-H-I-N-G** 31:11  
**K-U-N-I** 35:15  
**King** 5:19 6:11  
**Kintaro** 8:13  
**Kitchen/Cucina** 7:22  
**Klothing** 31:11

---

**L**

**Label** 21:16  
**Law** 10:13  
**legal** 1:6 2:3 3:8,9,11  
7:14  
**let's** 7:15  
**license** 1:9 2:12 3:14,21  
3:23 4:21 5:14,19  
6:12,17 7:12,20,22  
8:12,13 9:4,5,20,21  
10:13,14 11:6,22  
12:14 13:4,20 16:5,6  
16:20,21 17:12,12  
18:2,4,19,21 19:11,13  
20:3,5,20,22 21:15,16  
22:6,7,22,23 23:13,14  
24:4,5,19,20 25:10,11  
26:2,4,19,20 27:9,11  
28:1,2,16,17 29:7,8  
29:23,24 30:18,19  
31:10,12 32:2,3,24,25  
33:15,17 34:7,8,10,11  
34:12,20,22,25 35:3,6  
35:7,10,12,16,17,21

35:23 36:3,5,8,10,13  
37:4,7  
**licensees** 36:14  
**licenses** 15:5  
**licensing** 1:6,7,9,11,12  
2:4,5,7,14,15 7:15,16  
7:18,19 12:16 14:9,10  
14:14 15:22,23 37:5  
37:21,23 38:2  
**Lieu** 3:12  
**Lillian** 35:1  
**limit** 3:17  
**list** 4:20 5:12,18 6:10  
34:15  
**LLC** 18:3,20 20:4,21  
24:5,20 25:11 26:3  
27:10 30:19 31:12  
32:3,25  
**Load** 12:13  
**Lounge** 9:21 12:14  
**luncheon** 35:11  
**Luxury** 22:23

---

**M**

**M-A-V-E-N** 33:16  
**Machine** 32:3  
**Madam's** 6:16 7:12  
**Management** 35:20  
**Manufacturer** 32:19,21  
32:24  
**Manufacturing** 2:11  
**March** 1:14 3:13,25  
4:20 5:13,18 6:11  
7:21 14:9 15:2,6  
34:21 35:2,21 36:4,9  
37:8 38:3  
**Margarita** 35:21  
**Market** 4:21 5:14  
**matter** 1:5 3:11 4:17 5:9  
6:7 7:7,18,19 8:10 9:2  
9:18 10:11 11:2,8,19  
12:10 13:1,6,17 14:7  
14:25 15:20 16:18  
17:9,25 18:17 19:9  
20:1,18 21:9,18 22:4  
22:20 23:11 24:2,17  
25:8,25 26:17 27:7,24  
28:14 29:5,21 30:12  
31:8,25 32:17 33:13  
34:5 37:2,19 38:15,24  
**Maven** 33:16  
**Meat** 13:20  
**Media** 36:9  
**Medical** 1:8 2:7 15:21  
15:23  
**MEETING** 1:3  
**Member** 1:20,20 4:8,13  
4:15,24 5:5,7,23 6:3,5



6:20 7:1,4 8:1,6,8,17  
 8:23,25 9:9,14,16  
 10:1,7,9,18,23,25  
 11:9,15,17,25 12:6,8  
 12:17,22,24 13:7,13  
 13:15,23 14:3,5,16,21  
 14:23 15:10,16,18  
 16:9,14,16,24 17:5,7  
 17:16,21,23 18:7,13  
 18:15,24,25 19:5,7,16  
 19:22,24 20:8,14,16  
 20:25 21:5,7,19,25  
 22:2,10,11,16,18 23:1  
 23:7,9,17,23,25 24:8  
 24:13,15,23 25:4,6,15  
 25:16,21,23 26:7,13  
 26:15,23 27:3,5,14,20  
 27:22 28:5,10,12,20  
 28:21 29:1,3,11,17,19  
 30:2,8,10,23 31:4,6  
 31:16,21,23 32:7,13  
 32:15 33:4,9,11,20  
 34:1,3 36:17,23,25  
 37:11,15,17 38:5,11  
 38:13  
**Members** 34:15 38:21  
**met** 1:16  
**Michelle** 34:24 35:6  
**Money** 32:3  
**moot** 5:15 6:13 7:13  
**Morina** 7:22  
**morning** 3:4,5,8 38:16  
 38:17,17,23  
**motion** 4:5,10,19,22,25  
 5:2,11,17,21,25 6:9  
 6:15,18,21,23 7:11,24  
 8:3,14,18,20 9:6,11  
 9:23 10:2,4,15,20  
 11:7,10,12,23 12:1,3  
 12:15,19 13:5,8,10,21  
 13:25 14:13,18 15:7  
 15:11,13 16:7,11,22  
 16:25 17:2,14,18 18:5  
 18:8,10,22 19:2,14,17  
 19:19 20:6,9,11,23  
 21:2,17,20,22 22:8,13  
 22:24 23:2,4,15,18,20  
 24:6,10,21,24 25:1,13  
 25:18 26:5,8,10,21,25  
 27:12,15,17 28:3,7,18  
 28:23 29:9,12,14,25  
 30:3,5,21,24 31:1,14  
 31:18 32:5,8,10 33:2  
 33:6,18,21,23 36:12  
 36:18,20 37:6,13 38:2  
 38:6,8  
**move** 14:8 15:1,21  
 32:18 34:6 37:20

**Museum** 34:21 35:2

---

**N**

---

**name** 18:4,20 19:12  
 20:4,21 26:3 30:19  
 31:12 32:25 34:11,19  
 35:15  
**National** 34:21  
**New** 21:14 22:6,22  
 23:13 24:4,19 25:10  
 26:2,19 27:9 28:1,16  
 29:7,23 30:17 31:10  
 32:2,23 33:15  
**News** 36:8  
**Nicoletta** 7:21  
**nine** 13:2 21:13  
**Nugg** 16:21 17:12  
**number** 3:13,14 4:18,20  
 4:21 5:10,13,14,16,18  
 5:19 6:8,11,12,14,16  
 6:17 7:9,12,13,22  
 8:11,13 9:3,5,19,22  
 10:12,14 11:3,6,20,22  
 12:11,14 13:2,4,18,20  
 16:6,19,21 17:10,12  
 18:1,4,18,21 19:10,13  
 20:2,5,19,22 21:13,16  
 22:5,7,21,23 23:12,14  
 24:3,5,18,20 25:9,11  
 26:1,4,18,20 27:8,11  
 27:25 28:2,15,17 29:6  
 29:8,22,24 30:16,19  
 31:9,12 32:1,3,22,25  
 33:14,17 34:13,22,24  
 35:3,5,7,9,12,14,17  
 35:19,22,22 36:1,5,7  
 36:10

---

**O**

---

**O-F** 2:1  
**objection** 37:9 38:1,4  
**occupancy** 3:17 12:13  
**Offer** 3:12,14 4:6  
**one-day** 1:10 2:12 34:7  
 34:8,20,25 35:6,10,15  
 36:3,8,13  
**Open** 11:21  
**operation** 3:17  
**opposition** 5:11 6:9  
 7:10 14:13 15:7  
**ORELLANA** 1:22  
**Organ** 6:17 7:12

---

**P**

---

**P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S**  
 3:1  
**PAGE** 2:2  
**paid** 3:21,22

**Paramount** 11:22  
**participants** 35:25  
**party** 35:1  
**passed** 4:17 5:9 6:7 7:7  
 8:10 9:2,18 10:11  
 11:2,19 12:10 13:1,17  
 14:7,25 15:20 16:18  
 17:9,25 18:17 19:9  
 20:1,18 21:9 22:4,20  
 23:11 24:2,17 25:8,25  
 26:17 27:7,24 28:14  
 29:5,21 30:12 31:8,25  
 32:17 33:13 34:5 37:2  
 37:19 38:15  
**placard** 11:7 13:5 21:17  
**plan** 4:2  
**Premises** 12:12  
**PRESENT** 1:18,21  
**presiding** 1:17  
**primary** 3:18 4:2  
**PRO-00096** 4:21  
**PRO-00097** 5:19  
**Protestant's** 4:19 5:10  
 5:12,17 6:8,10  
**Pub** 35:20

---

**Q**

---

**R**

---

**recess** 38:19  
**recommendations**  
 34:14,17 36:15  
**recommending** 35:24  
**record** 38:25  
**refer** 12:15  
**Regis** 13:4  
**Remove** 7:20 13:18  
**Reopen** 7:21  
**request** 4:23 5:22 6:19  
 7:20,25 8:15 9:3,7,19  
 9:24 10:12,16 11:24  
 12:11 13:18,22 14:13  
 16:8,23 17:15 18:6,23  
 19:15 20:7,24 22:9,25  
 23:16 24:7,22 25:14  
 26:6,22 27:13 28:3,19  
 29:10 30:1,22 31:15  
 32:6 33:3,19 34:18,24  
 35:5,9,14,19 36:2,7  
 38:21  
**requested** 34:12 36:15  
**requests** 14:12  
**Respondent's** 6:14  
 7:10  
**Restaurant** 11:4  
**retailer** 2:8,9,10 11:4,5  
 16:1,1,2,5,20 17:11  
 18:2,19 19:11 20:3,20

21:10,12,14 22:6,22  
 23:13 24:4,19 25:10  
 26:2,19 27:9 28:1,16  
 29:7,23 30:14,15,18  
 31:10 32:2  
**retroactive** 36:1  
**return** 38:22  
**review** 3:7,11 4:18 5:10  
 5:16 6:8,14 7:9,19  
 8:11 9:3,19 10:12  
 11:3,20 12:11 13:2,18  
 16:4,19 17:10 18:1,18  
 19:10 20:2,19 21:14  
 22:5,21 23:12 24:3,18  
 25:9 26:1,18 27:8,25  
 28:15 29:6,22 30:17  
 31:9 32:1,23 33:14  
 34:10  
**Roberts** 10:13  
**roll** 4:10 5:2,25 6:23 8:3  
 8:20 9:11 10:4,20  
 11:12 12:3,19 13:10  
 13:25 14:18 15:13  
 16:11 17:2,18 18:10  
 19:3,19 20:11 21:2,22  
 22:14 23:4,20 24:10  
 25:1,19 26:10,25  
 27:17 28:7,24 29:14  
 30:5 31:1,18 32:10  
 33:6,23 36:20 37:13  
 38:8  
**Royal** 23:14  
**Runt** 29:24

---

**S**

---

**S-U-V-A-N-A-S-A-**  
 34:19  
**Safekeeping** 7:20 8:12  
 9:4,20 10:13  
**Seats** 13:3  
**second** 4:7,8,23,24  
 5:22,23 6:19,20 7:25  
 8:1,16,17 9:8,25 10:1  
 10:17,18 11:8,9,24,25  
 12:16,17 13:6,7,22,23  
 14:15,16 15:9,10 16:8  
 16:9,23,24 17:15,16  
 18:6,7,23,24 19:15,16  
 20:7,8,24,25 21:18,19  
 22:9,10,11,25 23:1,16  
 23:17 24:7,8,22,23  
 25:14,15,16 26:6,7,22  
 26:23 27:13,14 28:4,5  
 28:19,20,21 29:10,11  
 30:1,2,22,23 31:15,16  
 32:6,7 33:3,4,19,20  
 36:16,17 37:10,11  
 38:4,5

**seconded** 4:10 5:2,25  
 6:23 8:3,20 9:11 10:4  
 10:20 11:12 12:3,19  
 13:10,25 14:18 15:13  
 16:11 17:2,18 18:10  
 19:2,19 20:11 21:2,22  
 22:13 23:4,20 24:10  
 25:1,18 26:10,25  
 27:17 28:7,23 29:14  
 30:5 31:1,18 32:10  
 33:6,23 36:20 37:13  
 38:8  
**Section** 3:19 4:4  
**security** 4:2 34:23 35:4  
 35:8,13,18 36:6,11  
**September** 8:15 9:7,24  
 10:16  
**served** 3:24  
**Session** 38:22  
**seven** 7:9 11:20 20:2  
 36:1  
**Shenanigans** 3:14  
**Shop** 25:11  
**Short** 1:20 4:8,8,9,12  
 4:13,13 5:4,5,5,23,23  
 5:24 6:2,3,3,25 7:1,1  
 8:1,1,2,5,6,6,22,23,23  
 9:9,9,10,13,14,14  
 10:6,7,7,18,18,19,22  
 10:23,23 11:14,15,15  
 12:5,6,6,17,17,18,21  
 12:22,22 13:12,13,13  
 13:23,23,24 14:2,3,3  
 14:16,16,17,20,21,21  
 15:15,16,16 16:9,9,10  
 16:13,14,14 17:4,5,5  
 17:16,16,17,20,21,21  
 18:12,13,13,15,24,24  
 19:1,4,5,5,21,22,22  
 20:13,14,14,25,25  
 21:1,4,5,5,24,25,25  
 22:10,10,12,15,16,16  
 23:6,7,7,22,23,23  
 24:8,8,9,12,13,13  
 25:3,4,4,15,15,17,20  
 25:21,21 26:12,13,13  
 26:23,23,24 27:2,3,3  
 27:19,20,20 28:5,5,6  
 28:9,10,10,20,20,22  
 28:25 29:1,1,16,17,17  
 30:7,8,8 31:3,4,4,16  
 31:16,17,20,21,21  
 32:12,13,13 33:4,4,5  
 33:8,9,9 34:2,3,3  
 36:22,23,23 37:11,11  
 37:12,14,15,15 38:10  
 38:11,11  
**Show** 6:15 7:11

**Sidewalk** 13:3  
**SILAS** 1:20  
**sir** 7:7  
**six** 6:14 11:3 19:10  
 35:19  
**Skylark** 9:21  
**Small** 35:1  
**Smoke** 25:11  
**Social** 16:4,19 17:10  
 18:1,18 19:10 20:2,19  
 22:5 25:9  
**Soil** 22:23  
**sorry** 7:18  
**St** 13:4  
**Staff** 1:22  
**Standard** 2:9,10,11  
 21:10,12,14 22:21  
 23:12 24:3,18 26:1,18  
 27:8,25 28:15 29:6,22  
 30:13,15,17 31:9 32:1  
 32:18,20,23 33:14  
**Stash** 20:4,21  
**Statutory** 3:19 4:3  
**Steak** 11:22  
**Steve** 36:7  
**Store** 5:19 6:12  
**Streatery** 1:11 2:14  
 37:4,5,8  
**Strike** 4:19 5:11,17 6:9  
**Substantial** 1:10 2:13  
 3:16 34:7,8 35:22  
 36:13  
**Supplemental** 1:7 2:5  
 14:8,10,12,14  
**suspended** 3:22,23

---

**T**

---

**T-A-B-L-E** 2:1  
**T-W-I-G-G** 35:10  
**Talent** 35:16  
**Tavern** 11:5  
**Temporary** 1:9 2:12  
 34:6,8  
**ten** 13:18 22:5  
**terms** 4:1  
**Thank** 38:23  
**three** 5:10 9:3 17:10  
 35:5  
**Thurst** 12:13  
**tier** 3:18 4:3  
**Tobacco** 23:14 28:2,17  
 29:8  
**today** 37:21  
**Total** 12:12  
**trade** 18:3,20 19:12  
 20:4,21 26:3 30:19  
 31:12 32:25  
**Tree** 18:20

**Twigg** 35:10  
**two** 4:1,18 8:11 14:11  
 16:19 34:24  
**type** 34:11

---

**U**

---

**V**

---

**Vape** 25:11  
**videoconference** 1:16  
**Violated** 4:1  
**violation** 3:18 4:3  
**vote** 4:11 5:3 6:1,24 8:4  
 8:21 9:12 10:5,21  
 11:13 12:4,20 13:11  
 14:1,19 15:14 16:12  
 17:3,19 18:11 19:3,20  
 20:12 21:3,23 22:14  
 23:5,21 24:11 25:2,19  
 26:11 27:1,18 28:8,24  
 29:15 30:6 31:2,19  
 32:11 33:7,24 36:21  
 37:13 38:9

---

**W**

---

**W** 1:17,19  
**We'll** 4:10 5:2,25 6:23  
 8:3,20 9:11 10:4,20  
 11:12 12:3,19 13:10  
 13:25 14:8,18 15:13  
 16:11 17:2,18 18:10  
 19:2,19 20:11 21:2,22  
 22:13 23:4,20 24:10  
 25:1,18 26:10,25  
 27:17 28:7,23 29:14  
 30:5 31:1,18 32:10  
 33:6,23 36:20 37:13  
 38:8  
**we're** 3:4 15:25 21:10  
 35:23 38:16  
**WebEx** 1:16  
**Wednesday** 1:14 15:2  
 37:8  
**Weed** 30:18  
**Welcome** 16:5  
**Wellness** 33:16  
**Wen-kuni** 35:14  
**went** 38:25  
**Witness** 4:19 5:12,17  
 6:10

---

**X**

---

**Y**

---

**Z**

---

**0**

**0-3** 11:19  
**007930** 11:22  
**024489** 11:6  
**0252723** 6:17  
**025273** 7:13  
**083133** 9:5  
**083728** 10:14  
**088119** 3:14  
**089932** 5:20 6:12  
**090611** 9:22  
**092127** 13:20  
**092986** 8:13  
**099454** 13:4

---

**1**

---

**1** 3:21  
**1,000** 35:24  
**1:30** 38:19  
**10:51** 3:2  
**100** 35:3  
**105025** 35:22  
**106962** 4:21 5:14  
**11** 22:21  
**11:22** 38:25  
**110211** 7:23  
**11th** 35:21  
**12** 23:12  
**126287** 12:14  
**126872** 32:4  
**127007** 26:20  
**127172** 22:23  
**127301** 27:11  
**127313** 28:2  
**127375** 28:17  
**127417** 24:20  
**127434** 21:16  
**127516** 23:14  
**127519** 25:12  
**127543** 29:8  
**127547** 29:24  
**127570** 22:7  
**127808** 33:17  
**127855** 18:21  
**127907** 24:5  
**127908** 26:4  
**127910** 33:1  
**127921** 35:3  
**127922** 35:8  
**127925** 31:13  
**127926** 30:20  
**127929** 18:4  
**127932** 16:21  
**127935** 17:13  
**127936** 16:6  
**127940** 19:13  
**127941** 34:22  
**127946** 36:10  
**127970** 36:5

**127973** 35:12  
**128010** 35:17  
**128022** 20:5  
**128023** 20:22  
**13** 3:13 24:3  
**13th** 35:16  
**14** 2:5 4:20 5:18 24:18  
**15** 2:6,7 5:13 6:11 25:9  
**16** 2:8 26:1  
**16th** 36:5  
**17** 26:18  
**18** 27:8  
**18th** 36:9  
**19** 27:25  
**190** 12:13  
**19th** 36:9

---

**2**

---

**2** 34:22 36:6  
**20** 1:14 14:9 15:2,6  
 28:15 37:8  
**200** 35:12  
**2023-251-00016** 6:16  
 7:12  
**2024** 1:14 3:13,21,24,25  
 4:20 5:13,18 6:11  
 7:21 8:15 9:7,24  
 10:16 14:9 15:2,6  
 37:8 38:3  
**21** 2:9 3:25 29:6  
**21st** 35:12  
**22** 29:22  
**225** 36:10  
**23** 3:24 30:16  
**23-** 4:20 5:18  
**23-CMP-00024** 3:13  
**23-PRO-00096** 5:13  
**23-PRO-00097** 6:11  
**24** 31:9  
**24-PCE-00009** 35:23  
**24th** 35:2  
**25** 32:1 37:25  
**250** 35:17  
**25726B1** 3:19  
**25823A6** 4:4  
**25th** 35:11  
**26** 7:21 32:22  
**27** 33:14  
**279** 12:13  
**28th** 34:21

---

**3**

---

**3** 2:3  
**3-0** 4:17 5:9 6:7 7:8 8:10  
 9:2,18 10:11 11:2  
 12:10 13:1,17 14:7,25  
 15:20 16:18 17:9,25  
 18:17 19:9 20:1,18

21:9 22:4,20 23:11  
 24:2,17 25:8,25 26:17  
 27:7,24 28:14 29:5,21  
 30:12 31:8,25 32:17  
 33:13 34:5 37:2,19  
 38:15  
**30** 2:10 3:23 8:15 9:7,24  
 10:16 35:8 38:3  
**30,000** 3:20  
**31** 13:3  
**32** 2:11  
**34** 2:12  
**37** 2:14,15  
**3rd** 35:7

---

**4**

---

**4** 35:3,8,13

---

**5**

---

**5** 35:17 36:10

---

**6**

---



---

**7**

---

**7** 2:4  
**70** 34:22  
**75** 36:5

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda

Before: DC ABCA

Date: 03-20-24

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate complete record of the proceedings.



-----  
Court Reporter

**NEAL R. GROSS**

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1716 14TH ST., N.W., STE. 200

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20009-7831